
Does NTEU always have 
to represent nonmembers?

NO!
The Federal Labor Relations Authority has ruled that the union does  

not have to represent an employee in an oral reply in connection with 
a proposed disciplinary action such as a suspension, removal, or an 

unacceptable performance action such as dismissal.

This means if you are a nonmember, NTEU can refuse to represent you  
in an oral reply if you are suspended, removed or demoted based on:

NTEU membership means more.
Protect Yourself! Join NTEU!

For more information, or to join NTEU, contact any chapter officer or steward.

• Misconduct
• Insubordination
• Unacceptable performance
• AWOL

• Errors on SF 171 employment application
• Errors on tax returns of IRS employees
• Misuse of a government vehicle
• And others
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